THE ENLIGHT’NER

November 2017 NEWSLETTER

Majestic Glass Corvette Club
2230 W Parkway Dr. Mount Vernon WA 98273
(360) 424-6918

Website: http:/www.majesticglass.org/ Email: edgarmgcc@yahoo.com
n https://www.facebook.com/majesticglasscorvette/

THE ENLIGHT’NER is a monthly publication of the Majestic Glass Corvette Club, incorporated in 1974 in the
State of Washington. Mailing address is 2230 W Parkway Dr., Mount Vernon, WA 98273-5528.

Statements and articles appearing in THE ENLIGHT 'NER are those of the authors and do not necessarily reflect
the views or opinions of the MGCC, its officers, or editor.

The Majestic Glass Corvette Club provides local charitable support to organizations in Snohomish, Skagit,
Island, and Whatcom Counties as well as to National non-profit organizations and families in need. Proceeds
received from fund raising activities that include hosting of Annual Car Shows, etc., are used for this purpose.
The distribution of funding is reviewed and approved by the membership.

MGCC utilizes Multi-Use Radio Service (MURS) radios set to Channel 3 (151.940 MHz) and sub-code (CTCSS) 3 (74.4 Hz)
for communication on club trips and at club events.

Our club sponsor is: Jerry Smith Chevrolet — Kia, 12484 Reservation Road and Highway 20, Anacortes,
WA 98221. (360) 293-5166.

Club Supporters are: Corvette Alley, 1103 — 23rd St., Anacortes, WA 98221. (360) 299-9303 , Village
Pizza, 807 Commercial Ave., Anacortes, WA 98221. (360) 293-7847 or 293-8009

2017 CLUB OFFICERS MEETING SCHEDULE:
PRESIDENT LINDA GILBERT : '
VICE-PRESIDENT-——————— KRISTIE SWEET Tues. Nov. 14, T:00 pm Coconut Kenny's, Burlington
SECRETARY KAREN AMMAN Tues. Nov. 28, 7:00 pm Village Pizza. Anacortes
TREASURER DOUG GILBERT
APPOINTED POSITIONS ACTIVITY SCHEDULE:
Activities All Members : gt 2
: Fri. Dec. 19, MGCC Christmas Party, Max Dales
Web Master Bill Amman social hour 6:30 Dinner 7:30
Statistician: Yacant -
Car Shows Dave Overion Sat. Nov. 18 Ferndale ‘Home for the Holidays.’
Elections Betty Carey Meet at Petco 9:15, leave at 9:30
MNewsletter Editor-——m7————— John Lucke g
Membership Kristy Sweet EWHER MRS
Sergeant at Arms—-———————- Paul Borgen Saturday Mov.4, Project Santa Claus Cruise, Bellingham
PAD Bill Amman Phone: 360-380-2744
November Birthdays November Anniversaries

10 Barbara Strowbridge 23 Therese Kingsbury 2 Richard & Betty Carey

12 Patti McAtee 24 Jeff Tarleton 12 Frank & Maureen DePuy

13 Frank DePuy 27 Darlene Somerville




Minutes:

AMinutes of the October 10, 2017 meeting at Coconut
Kenny's in Burlington.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by the
president.

Members in attendance were (28) Bill & Earen Amman,
Pat Baldwm, Bruce & Sherry Brickner, Russ Borneman,
Mona Brown, Nancy Burress, Dick & Betty Carey, Jack
Duncan & Joann C.. Doug & Linda Galbert, Marvin &
Rose Mary Harris, Susan & Jack Harrison, Gene & Doris
Hitt, Dale & Patti McAtee, Joanne Olson, Bryan Pierson,
Bill & Sandy Ruch, Knstie Sweet, Mike Yahns.

The Minutes were read and approved with one
correction. We have 49 members not 47.

The Treasurers report was given.
Membership at (49)
Old Business:

We recerved a check from the City of Anacortes. They
will be finding dash plaques, Trophies. and advertising
for our Anacortes shows June 2nd & 3rd.

Sandy will be mailing out nomunation forms. They need
to be urmed 1n by the first November meeting.

The Christmas party is Friday Dec_ 1 at Ivax Dales.
Cocktails at 6:30, dinner at 7:30. There 1s a $20 linut on

gift exchange.

New Business:

Bill Ruch explamed his platform for club president.
Nancy Bumress had her picture m Cruzin magazine.
Dale and Patti have a new 2018 Corvette.

Joanne has a new Tahoe.

Bryan has a new 2004 Mercedes.

Jack & Joann won best paint trophy in Enumelaw show.

Gene told us about the Wings and Wheels show in
Wenatchee Tt was fun and about 250 cars participated.

Dale McAtee suggested a club trip to Winthrop.

We mav take a trip to the Monroe Fairgrounds on Nov,
10-11 for the hohiday craft shows.

At the Nov. 14th meeting we will decide on our
donations for this vear. If you have any suggestions be
sure to bring them to this meeting.

(Minutes of the October 10, 2017 continued)

Bill Ruch said he and Sandy will be going the Coming show this
coming June and invited any interested members.

Meeting adjourned at 7:38 PM
Jokers up was won by Doms.

Next meeting will be Tuesday, October 24th at Village Pizza in
Anacortes.

Minutes of the October 24, 2017 meeting at Village Pizza in
Anacortes.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by the president.

Members in attendance were (24)Bill & Karen Amman Bruce
Brickner, Mona Brown, Dick & Betty Carey, Doug & Linda Gilbert,
Susan & Jack Harrison, Ann Humphreys, John & Therese Kmgsbury,
John & Cyntlua Lucke, Dave Overton, Joanne Olsen, Dave Overton,
Mel & Linda Paul, Bill & Sandy Ruch, Bill & Barb Strowbnidge,
Kristie Sweet.

The Mmutes were read and approved.
The Treasurer’s report was given
Membership (49)

Old Business:

Sandy told us the nomination forms had been e-mailed and needed to
be back by the first meeting in November.

We are deciding on where our club donations will go, let us kmow 1f
you have any suggestions.

New Business:

On Saturday Nov. 18 we will go to Ferndale for *“Home for the
Hohidays.” Meet at Petco 9:15, leave at 9:30.

Knistie said that we can’t make reservations for Vette-A-Bration

lodgings till after Thanksgiving.

We will have a New Year s brunch at the Tramwreck restaurant in
Burlington  Linda will make reservations.

Meeting adjourned at 7:24pm.
Jokers up was won by Bruce Brickner.

Next meeting will be Tuesday, Nov 14 at Cocomut Kenny's m
Burhngton.




Blast from the Past:
Prez Sez, November 1999
By Donna Ducken

September just flew by, 1n fact I didn't get a column
for that month (did anyone miss me?). Steve and I took
anice trp to Disneyland and had loads of fun. However
there 1s a lot of construction going on related to
Disney's newest theme park being built across the street
from Disnevland so you nmught want to wait 2 years
before talang a trip down there.

I just love tlus weather we have been having. Better
than we had all "summer"! I sure hope 1t 1sn't an
mdication of lots of snow this winter. Speaking of the
winter hope all have planned to jomn us for our annual
New Year's party. Should be a real fun time. And
hopefully all yvour y2K fears have been dispelled by
now. I think the media loves to prey on fears and make
a bigger deal out of things than necessary. Personally I
have recetved notifications from all our banks. all our
mutual fund managers, the power company, the phone
company and even Microsoft, that everyone 15 y2K
compliant and have tested and retested to make sure
they are. The banks and mmtual funds (stocks too)
regularly record everything off on tapes anyway, which
15 a good back up to any type of computer falure.

{Blast from the Past continned)

5o hopefully no one will panic on the 31st of
December!

Boy didn't we have fun activities in October! And more
to come 1n November and December. The activity
commuttee met this month and have the activty
calendar dates all set up. The overmighter at the
Manresa Castle 1s commg up and hopefully all that
attend wiall make 1t back (it's a haunted castle you
know ) I am anxious for the report on this trip since we
are unable to attend 1t this year.

Lots of discussion on 1-695. Possibly by the time this
1ssue 15 out we'll all know if 1t passes or not. In case you
don't know. that's the mitiative to have all car tabs be
$30 a year. Boy has tlus one sparked tons of
conversations. Interesting to me 1s that the voter
pamphlet says currently tabs only make up 2% of the
state’s income, if that’s true, how come we are hearing
about 50% of services being cut? Guess the truth will
be known after the elections!

Well, that's 1t for this 1ssue. Hope to see all of you at the
meetings. We have lots of new members (Welcome!)
and all have email so that makes 1t mce for getting out
club wide messages. Remember drive carefully and as
always, "Save the Wave".

©hlember’s ride of the month:

John & Therese’s 1998 Convernble




Corvette News:
Can’t afford an original Gran Sport —
GM and Superformance have teamed up to create a NEW replica of the original 5 Gran Sports. Chose from 8 different

GM crate motors from a base LT1 with 460 hp. to an reproduction of the original aluminum block 377c.i. with cross
ram Weber carberators.

http://www.roadandtrack.com/car-culture/classic-cars/al3098505/superformance-corvette-grand-sport-first-
drive/?src=nl&mag=rdt&list=nl_rdt news&date=102817

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_cRLyTwkgHE

Corvette Racing:
CORVETTE RACING AT ROAD AMERICA: No. 3 Corverte Retains Points Lead

On October 7 Corvette Facing capped its championship-winning season with a runner-up finish at Road Atlanta’s Petit Le
Mans for Antonio Garcia, Jan Magnussen and Mike Rockenfeller in the No. 3Corvette CT.R. It put a Bowtie on a day that
saw Corvette Racing and Chevrolet sweep the GT Le Mans (GTLM) Mamifacturer, Driver and Team titles in the IMSA
WeatherTech SpertsCar Championship.

The No. 4 Corvette C7 F. of Oliver Gavin, Tommy Milner and Margcel Fiassler placed fourth in a late-race comeback

http://www.corvetteblogger.com/2017/10/08/corvette-racing-road-atlanta-runner-finish-gtlm-champions/




Please check http://www.majesticglass.org/ for more event Information

feq suelajap,
23

sy

fyed sewysuuyd 500K dog:g

¥e

1

panasqo deQ SUBISIAN
ok

1

0g 4

€2 [ 44
aL =
g 8
c L AN
nyL PaM

L103 1oquaAoN

) ‘salodeUy BZZI4 8be)p Buneay gnio dg

14

x4

¥l

uzamolieH

ang

iz

0z

£l

uopy

9z

Gl

48

spua awi| Sumes ybideq
G

ung



55}.1.1.:1:\'&9:)

/ A /

S SV Ho T Irnshhrerv

MGCC
1103 23 STREET
ANACORTES, WA 98221

SAVE THE WAVE



